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Rotary Club OC-UT Sept. 8th Zoom Meeting 
- Club Discussion / Planning Continues  

Rotarians and their families are encouraged to attend this annual com-
munity festival on Sunday, Oct. 9, 2022 here in Upper Twp.  The Town-
ship is making a special invitation to businesses and non-profits to 
participate. For information, contact this year’s Festival coordinator 
Larry Cole at (609) 628-2011 ext. 248 | LCole@UpperTownship.com ## 

Sharing news of Habitat for Humanity’s Impact in Upper Twp. -  Page 2  

Volunteers at Tuckahoe Community Food Distribution included members of the OCUT Rotary Club on Wednesday, 

Aug. 24th, 2022. The monthly event is held at the Tuckahoe United Methodist Church, 112 NJ -49, Tuckahoe, NJ 

08250. OCUT Rotary Club members Ralph Cooper, left, and Jack Aal volunteered at the event in Tuckahoe. See church 

website for future dates and details > https://tuckahoeumc.org   ## 

UTBA President Steve Zellers, left and Dave 

Hammond, president of the HFH Cape May 

Board, at the August groundbreaking in 

Upper Twp. for the 20th Habitat house.  ## 

   The Rotary Club of Ocean City - Upper Town-
ship meeting for Thursday, Sept. 8, 2022, at 
6:45 pm, will be a virtual – Zoom session.  This 
week we will continue the planning discussion 
for the coming Rotary year.  
   Register: Sign up in advance for this 
meeting:  https://bit.ly/OCUTRotary08Sep 
   After registering, you will receive a confirma-
tion email containing information about joining 
the meeting. 
   Advance registration is welcomed, however, 

if your plans change and you can join us at 
the last minute on Thursday, just RSVP and 
get the link to join the call.  
   The next OCUT Rotary meeting will be 
held Thursday, Sept. 22nd. See website for 
details. > www.ocutRotary.org 
   To learn more about the OC-UT Rotary 
Club contact Rotary Club President Cindy 
Harris-Chadwick (m) 609-602-6844 | baby-
cin@msn.com | Mailing address: PO Box 
1187, Ocean City, NJ  08226     ## 

   This month’s issue of Rotary 
(Sept. ‘22) magazine has an inter-
esting article based on the book 
"Trusted Way" by Patrick Galvin 
of the Portland Oregon Rotary 
Club. See pages 52-53.  
   Here are related links about his 
strategies for Club recruiting. 
- "Trusted Way" Interview   
- Conversations About Conversa-
tions - 2021 Podcast 
Galvin's > Portland Rotary Club   
## 
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20th HFH Home Build Underway    
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Habitat for Humanity Ground Breaking in Upper Township  

   Habitat for Humanity Cape May County volunteers will be active this Fall on Ocean 
Avenue in Upper Township with the kick-off of construction on the 20th Habitat home 
in the County of Cape May.  
   Groundbreaking was held on Aug. 25, 2022, for a new house for Chelsea Berkey and 
her son Jackson. 
   Upper Twp. business leaders and Cape May County officials joined with Habitat vol-
unteers for the ceremony that was lead by HFH Executive Director Sarah Matthews.  
    Cape May County Board of Commissioners Marie Hayes presented the family with a 
proclamation. The land for this home and a 2nd house across the street, was donated 
to Habitat by the Township of Upper. 
   For a detailed article about the event, see the Upper Twp. Sentinel story here.  
   To volunteer and support this affordable housing project visit the HFH website > 
https://habitatcapemaycounty.org  ##  - Photos by OCUT Rotarian Ralph Cooper 

https://ocnjsentinel.com/habitat-breaks-ground-in-marmora/
https://habitatcapemaycounty.org

